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Tenth Annual Market Monitoring Report published

05.04.2022

IRG-Rail has published its Tenth Annual Market Monitoring Report. This Report
covers the year 2020 and includes data from 31 European countries.

The Tenth Annual Market Monitoring report consists of two documents: the Main Report, which
presents  overall  results  at  the  European  level  and  the  Working  Document,  which  provides
country-specific  details  as  well  as  data  used  to  build  graphics.  All  the  documents  can  be
found here.

The Report provides an annual overview of market developments and the economic conditions
in the railway sector and also enables comparison over time regarding the development and
competitiveness  of  the  railway  market.  Each  Market  Monitoring  Report  focuses  on  one  or
several subjects. This year, the report concentrates on the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic
on the European rail market in 2020.

IRG-Rail  has  been  publishing  Annual  Market  Monitoring  Reports,  prepared  by  its  Market
Monitoring Working Group, since 2013.
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